
1 
 

 

NU-VISION HIGH SCHOOL 

P.O. BOX 2681 KABUGA 

KIGALI -RWANDA 

TEL: 0788354848 / 0788358182 

E-mail:  nuvision.school@yahoo.com 

Web site: www.nuvisionhighschool.com 

 

 

PARENTS’ NEWSLETTER 

TERM 2 2023/2024 Academic Year 

28th March 2024

 

 

1. Introduction 

Term 2 of the 2023/2024 academic year was 

quite busy, as it was the last term for 

candidates to prepare for their final 

examinations that begin early April. Both 

teachers and students worked tirelessly 

throughout this past term to round off and 

prepare for the final examinations. We thank 

God for guiding us through second term and 

we look forward to a successful third term. 

2. Week of Spiritual Emphasis 

Our Week of Spiritual Emphasis was held 

from 20th to 25th March 2024. The guest 

speaker was Pastor Samuel Macharia from 

Kenya: the theme for the week of prayer was 

‘A successful me.’ We were also blessed by 

the ‘Of One Accord’ accapella group from 

Nairobi-Kenya who ministered through 

powerful music throughout the week. 

 

 

3. Prefects’ Elections 

We congratulate the following students who 

were elected to serve as prefects for the 

2024/2025 academic year. 

Head boy: Gatambira Tsinzi Gael Y12SC  

Head girl: UWASE Solange Y12SC 

 

Deputy Head boy A’ Level: BYISHIMO 

Mugisha Prince Y12SC 

 

Deputy Head girl A’ Level: UMUTONI 

Kevine Y12Arts  

 

Deputy Head boy O’ Level: 

NKURUNZIZA Kenny Orlan Y10D 

 

Deputy Head girl O’ Level: UWASE Hope 

Keren Happuch Y10C 

 

Discipline Prefect Boys: MANZI Willy 

Benjamin Y12 SC  

Discipline Prefect: Girls: ILIZA Kayonga 

Lisa Y12Arts  

 

Academics & Library Boys: MUGABO 

Loic Beni Y12SC 



2 
 

 

Academics & Library Girls: 

NZAMBANZAMARIYA Lucie Y12SC  

 

Entertainment Prefect Girls: INEZA 

Princesse Lassa Raissa Y12 SC 

 

Entertainment Prefect Boys: NKWAYA 

Mugisha Caleb Y12 SC  

 

Dinning Hall Prefect Boys ISHIMWE 

Gihozo Serge Y12 BTEC 

 

Dinning Hall Prefect Girls:  GAHIMA 

Lorraine Mwiza Y12 BTEC 

 

Information & Communication Prefect 

Boys: MANZI Lior Y12 Arts  

 

Information & Communication Prefect 

Girls: UWIMBABAZI Ludvine Y12 SC 

 

Health & Sanitation Girls: ISHIMWE Etia 

Y12 BTEC 

 

Health & Sanitation Boys: SEPERU Clet 

Y12 SC 

Sports Prefect Girls: NYIRISHEMA 

Kaliza Keva Y12 BTEC 

 

Sports Prefect Boys: RUKUNDO 

Benjamin Karake Y12 BTEC 

Religion Prefect Boys: KIRENGA 

UWINGABIYE Gexan Y12SC 

 

Religion Prefect Girls: INGABIRE Hope 

Y12SC 

 

International Relations Boys:  
FRED NGOE BEBE Y12 BTEC  

International Relations Girls: ISHIMWE 

Reine Beraka Y12 Arts  

 

Language Girls Prefect: MUHIMUZI 

Mutoni Favor Y12 Arts 

 

Language Boys: SHIMWA Vladan Ray 

Y12 SC 

 

ICT & Clubs Prefect Girls: UWIMBABAZI 

Peace Y12 SC 

ICT & Clubs Prefect Boys:          

MUNYABURANGA CYUSA Loic Y12 

BTEC 

A’ Level Girls Dorm Captain: UMUHOZA 

Kim Y12 SC 

 

A’ Level assistant Girls Dorm Captain: 

ISARO Kayonga Liza Y12 Arts 

 

A’ Level Boys Dorm Captain: MUGABO 

Terris Y12SC 

 

A’ Level Assistant Boys Dorm Captain:              

MUNEZERO Reuben Y12 Arts  

 

O’ Level Girls Dorm Captain: NDOLI 

Robwa Chloe Y10E 

 

O’ Level Assistant Girls Dorm Captain: 

CYOTERO Carine Y10 

 

O’ Level Boys Dorm Captain: BIRINDA 

Iban Beni Y10C 

 

O’ Level Assistant Boys Dorm Captain: 

NDAGIJIMANA Mucyo Arnold Y9B 

 

Sparrow Dorm Captain: KIZIHIRA 

Fortune Promise Y10D 

 

Sparrow Assistant Dorm Captain: 

RUMANYIKA Nicolas Y9 

 

Time Keeper Boys:        CYUZUZO Prince 

Charles Y9G 

 

Time Keeper Girls: IRIHO CINDY 

Kendra Y9A 
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4. Heroes Day Celebrations 

On 1st February 2024, the school community 

joined the nation in celebrating Heroes Day. 

This year our chief guest was Rt. Maj Gen. 

Eric Murokore. In his speech, he enlightened 

Rwandan heroism from the post-colonial 

period to the liberation struggle, urging 

students to find heroism in their own lives 

and learn from the examples of these Heroes 

 

5. Consultation Day 

We had a consultation day programme for the 

Year 8, Year 12 and BTEC classes on 18th 

February, 2024. I wish to thank the parents 

who came and met teachers to discuss their 

children’s academic work. I want to 

appreciate in a special way the large number 

of Year 8 parents who came on that day. I 

also encourage the parents of children in 

senior classes to take advantage of this day 

and come to meet subject teachers. 

 

6. Study Tours 

The school organised study tours for different 

classes during the course of the term. The 

Year 8 class visited the King’s Palace in 

Nyanza, and the national museum in Huye. 

The Year 11, Year 12, Year 13 and BTEC 

classes travelled to the Nyungwe Forest 

National Park, where they all had exciting 

experience of the canopy walk.  

 

 

 

7. SEKMUN Conference: Madrid – 

Spain 

A group of 13 students & 3 staff members 

travelled to Madrid in Spain to attend the 18th 

edition of the SEKMUN Conference from 12 

to 15 March 2024. SEK International 

Schools, in partnership with UNICEF 

Spanish Committee, organised this 

Eighteenth Edition of SEKMUN Model 

United Nations. SEKMUN is a major Model 

United Nations (MUN) event with official 

ceremonies being hosted at the Spanish 

Senate and Camilo Jose Cela University. 

Students had the rare opportunity to attend 

the opening ceremony of the conference that 

was held in the Senate and were addressed by 

the Spanish Senate President. 

 

8. Canada Summer Camp 

A group of 48 students will be going to 

Toronto in Canada for a Summer Camp from 

7th to 14th  July, 2024. The Summer Camp is 

organized by Sol Camps International. 

Preparations are at an advanced stage and we 

are now waiting for the visa applications to 

be processed.   

9. Sports 

Our sports department organised various 

sporting activities during the course of this 

term. Students participated in inter-house 

games in Soccer, Basketball, Lawn Tennis, 
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Table Tennis, and Volleyball. The following 

results indicate the winning house. 

Soccer 

Senior Boys: Zebra 

Intermediate Boys: Tiger 

Junior Boys: Gorilla 

Volleyball 

 Senior Boys: Tiger 

Basketball  

Senior Boys: Tiger 

Intermediate Boys: Zebra 

Junior Boys: Zebra  

Junior Girls: Rhino  

Lawn Tennis 

Senior boys: Tiger 

Junior boys: Gorilla 

Table Tennis 

Boys: Gorilla 

The house which became overall winner was 

Tiger. 

 

10. School reports 

End of term school reports will be sent 

through Academic Bridge. All school reports 

will be sent through parents’ emails by 

Monday 1st April 2024. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

11. Holiday Revision 

Holiday revision work will be posted on the 

students’ Microsoft Team accounts. Students 

in the Year 9 class are expected to download 

and print the question papers for 

Mathematics, English & Science; and them 

revise in preparation for the Cambridge 

Check Point Tests that will be done from 23 

to 25 April, 2024. 

12. Work books 

All physics students in the Year 10 class are 

expected to acquire the IGCSE physics 

workbook that will be used from next term. 

13. Reporting Dates: April 2024 

Below are the dates for reporting back to 

school for the different classes. Please follow 

this programme to avoid overcrowding on the 

opening day. 

DATES CLASSES TIME 

Monday 15 

April 2024 

Year 11, 12, 

13 & BTEC 

9:00am – 

4:00pm 

Tuesday 17 

April 2024 

Year 8, 9 & 

Year 10 

9:00am – 

4:00pm 

 

May you have a joyful and lovely Easter 

holiday!!! 

 

Dr. DUBE Ndumiso 

Principal 

 


